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             Term 1 | Issue 1 | 

Dates  
to Remember 
 
21 February 

Zone Swimming 
 
 

22-23 February 

Yr 7 Best Start  
 
24 February 

Yr 10 Minimum Standards  
 
1 March 

School Photos 
 
3 March 

Digital Thumbprint 

From the Principal’s Desk 

Welcome back to another school year, one that will be full of opportunity and 
resume to something closer to normal. That is very much my hope and 
optimistic outlook for 2022! 

We have definitely started the year with a COVID cloud hanging above us 
once more and the added extra of Rapid Antigen Testing (RAT) being familiar 
language. What I have been pleased with is the resilience of our learning 
community getting on with business. I guess the summer break and plenty of 
surprises has numbed our level of shock to the ever-changing set of ‘rules’. 

We welcome an eager, new set of students into Year 7. These 92 students 
have settled in extremely well from my observation and have been great to 
converse with – primarily during those corridor conversations for me. 

It has been pleasing to hear of our Year 12 cohort moving on to the next phase 
of life, post school. It was pleasing to hear that 100% of students that were 
looking to go onto university for their further education have been successful in 
their applications. Students achieved 15 Band 5 results across the school with 
some individuals achieving high results across all areas of study. 

Wingham High School seems to be continuing a healthy number with just over 
560 students enrolled at the time of writing. It is fantastic achieving larger 
numbers in our year groups enabling, potentially, greater degree of educational 
choice and opportunities. Speaking of educational opportunity, we are once 
again looking forward to (hopefully) opening up on excursions and out of 
school experiences for our students. There are plenty of staff with paperwork 
at the ready to provide greater scope of experience for students. 

We also welcome some new staff and say goodbye to others for 2022. 

Mr Mills, Mr Brown, Mr Love, Mrs Curtis have all taken leave with a view to 
retirement whilst Ms Cross, Ms Rorison and Mr Lewers are new to the WHS 
staff. Mr Keen also makes a return back down in the TAS faculty as Head 
Teacher after a few years absence. 

As was stated last year, we are continuing the messaging and follow up 
around the importance of school attendance. It is quite obvious that higher 
levels of performance and achievement are linked with school attendance. It is 
our goal that all students are in attendance greater than 90%. It is definitely a 
challenging goal in our current climate, however, one that is of great 
importance for learning in the short term and development of strong habits and 
characteristics. 

We are working toward 2022 being a great year containing lots of positive 

reflections. We look forward to having community access the school and 

interact more closely with staff in the future. All the best and welcome to 

another year. 

Paul Ivers 

Newsletters are published in weeks 3, 6 
and 9. 

 

Are available online at: 
www.winghamh.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

Are emailed to: 

• all students @education emails  

• parents/carers with registered 
email accounts. 

 

To receive a copy via email:  
Contact the school and update your email 

address 
Or 

Hard copies are available from the front 
office and the library.   

Payments for excursions etc,  
can be made online at 

www.winghamh.schools.nsw.edu.au 

          WINGHAM HIGH SCHOOL 
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Swimming Carnival Highlights 
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Best Start Year 7 Assessment 
 
Year 7 students will participate in the Best Start Year 7 Assessment in Term 1, 2022. 
 
Best Start Year 7 is an online literacy and numeracy assessment available to secondary schools that assesses key  
literacy and numeracy skills of Year 7 students. It is designed to assist teachers to identify students who may require  
additional support in developing their literacy and numeracy skills. 
 
The 2022 assessment window is: 

• 2 February to 4 March 2022 (Eastern Division Schools) 

• 9 February to 11 March 2022 (Western Division Schools) 
 
The purpose of the Best Start Year 7 assessment is to provide feedback to teachers to help identify student needs.  
 
Feedback will be provided to teachers who may choose to share this with students, parents and carers during teacher 
interview processes. 
 
Best Start Year 7 is just one of a range of assessments the school uses to assess students. 

The University Roadshow visited Wingham HS on Thursday 10
th
 February featuring the University of New England, 

Southern Cross University, Charles Sturt University, University of Newcastle and Taree Universities Campus.  

Representatives from each of these universities spoke to 18 interested Year 12 students about the benefits of  

attending regional universities and pathways to university.  

Year 12 were supposed to attend an excursion next week to the University of Wollongong. Unfortunately, this had to 

be postponed by UOW due to current COVID regulations. UOW are hoping to hold an on campus event later in the 

year. 

There are lots of opportunities available to our students and therefore lots of information to disseminate. I give out 

relevant information at Year Meetings, through the Student Notices on Sentral, by email and Year 11 and 12  

Facebook groups.  

Our school subscribes to Study Work Grow (formerly known as mhscareers), a careers service which allows students 

or parents to be kept up to date with Careers News and Events. Newsletters are sent weekly to Year 12. 

The school also has a Wingham Careers website which is www.winghamcareers.com. This service is provided by an 

external company and has lots of useful Careers information as well as templates for resumes and letters of  

application. Students need to register and can then access the Students Secure Area. 

The rest of Term 1 and Term 2 are already shaping up to be busy with excursions to the Charles Sturt University Port 

Macquarie Campus on Tuesday 8
th 

March, University of New England at Armidale on Friday 6th May and the  

University of Newcastle (date to be confirmed) for Year 12. There is also a Health Careers Forum Excursion on 

Tuesday 8th March to the University of Newcastle Department of Rural Health at Taree for interested students in 

Years 10/11/12. 

Year 10 have a number of Careers events and information coming up. Work Experience lessons are scheduled for 

Week 6 with all of Year 10 so students are then welcome to start organising placements as convenient. Year 10 will 

be involved in subject selection interviews for their senior patterns of study during Term 2. Year 10 have the  

opportunity to participate in a Certificate I in Financial Literacy course – this is in partnership with the Smith Family 

Students and parents are most welcome to make an appointment to see me as required. I look forward to working 

with you to gain the best possible outcomes for your child. 

Mrs Shirley Clissold 

Careers Adviser. 

Careers News 

http://www.winghamcareers.com
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Last Friday I travelled to Maitland to trial for the 

Hunter Open Girls Cricket team. It was a wet 

day but we were able to get on at the Maitland 

Indoor Centre. I was chosen and will get the  

opportunity to travel to Albury to compete in 

the Hunter team at the NSW CHS State  

Championships from the 21st to the 25th of 

February. I am very excited as I love playing  

carnivals. I think we have a good team this year 

and are in with a good chance to do well so that 

is exciting. 

Jaimee-Lee Woolfe Year 11 

Hunter SSA Open Girls Cricket Trials Success  
for Jaimee-Lee 

Lorraine has been volunteering here at 

our canteen for the last 41 years. She is 

85 years young and is back on the  

roster for as long as she would like. 

What a treasure she is and is absolutely 

adored by all of us in the canteen and 

the whole school.  

TAS Teacher Peter Strahan made her 

this beautiful clock from a white cedar 

tree that was on the grounds but cut 

down many years ago.  

Thank you so much for your service to 

the school, Lorraine.  

Lorraine McGrath 
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Introducing Future Focus -  Building Resilience in our Students 
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Optus Digital Thumbprint Workshop Incursion  
Information 
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HSC Minimum Standard Tests 

Year 10 students will sit for the Minimum  
Standards Tests on Thursday the 24th of February 
2022.  

A note will be handed out closer to the date with  
further information.   
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Yr 12 2021 Fundraiser - Dolly’s Dream 

Have you ever wanted to learn an instrument? 
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Wingham High School’s Multi-Purpose Centre used for  

Australia Day Celebrations 
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Canteen Roster Term 1 

Newsletters are published in weeks 3, 6 and 9. 
 

Are available online at: 
www.winghamh.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 

Are emailed to: 

• all students @education emails  

• parents/carers with registered email accounts. 
 

To receive a copy via email:  
Contact the school and update your email address 

Or 
Hard copies are available from the front office and the library.   

Payments for excursions etc,  
can be made online at 

www.winghamh.schools.nsw.edu.au 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED! 

All you need is a free Volunteers Working 
with Children's Check and one simple form 

for you to enjoy a free morning tea and lunch 
and a good laugh with our fabulous canteen 

team. However, most importantly you are 
helping our students receive nutritious, NSW 
Government approved meals. You won't have 

to serve or handle money. 

So come in and lend a hand as much or as 

little time as you like - and you don't have to 

have a child at this school to help! 

Please call Judy on 6553 5488. 

Gluten Free Options 
Now available by order 
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